
Keepsake Quilters Guild 
	

	

SCRAPS	FROM	THE	KQ	GUILD	PRESIDENT	

SUE	PLAGGE	

Greetings	all!	What	a	pleasant	and	enjoyable	time	of	year	in	Iowa.	We’ve	hit	that	
transitional	period	when	summer	is	on	its	way	out	and	fall	will	be	here	soon.	I	have	
really	liked	being	out	on	my	patio	and	have	enjoyed	my	flowers	and	mini	garden.	
Now	I’m	kind	of	feeling	the	pull	to	spend	more	time	inside	and	get	back	to	the	many	
projects	that	are	waiting	for	me	at	my	sewing	machine.	Hope	to	see	you	at	our	
meeting	September	16th.	

“Tips,	Tricks,	and	Techniques	from	the	President.”		

• Chenille	pipe	cleaners	work	great	to	clean	your	machine.	They	can	be	
bent	to	fit	into	tiny	out	of	the	way	spaces.	They	collect	the	dust	and	lint	and	
can	be	wiped	off	and	reused.	

• Use	extra	return	address	labels	to	identify	rulers,	mats,	rotary	cutters	
and	other	small	tools	you	take	with	you	on	retreats	and	workshops.	If	they	
are	left	behind,	the	finder	will	know	how	to	contact	you.			

• 	
Continue	to	stay	Warm	and	Friendly!	

2019	–	2020	PRESIDENT’S	CHALLENGE		
You	must	use	some	of	the	colors	on	the	page	you	tore	out	of	the	magazine.	You	do	
not	need	to	use	all	of	the	colors	on	the	page	and	you	can	add	other	colors.		What	you	
make	is	totally	up	to	you.	It	could	be	a	bag,	a	quilt,	a	table	runner	or	topper,	or	a	wall	
hanging.	Be	creative	and	have	fun.	

QUILT	TO	SHARE	

Quilts	to	Share	Work	Days	are	held	each	Monday	of	the	month,	except	the	third	
Monday,	from	9am	to	3	pm.	Stop	in	to	work	with	others	on	QTS	projects	for	all	or	
part	of	the	day.	Sewing	machines	and	all	supplies	are	available.	Nothing	to	prepare,	
no	machine	to	drag	around,	just	come.	Please	bring	a	sack	lunch	if	you	are	planning	
to	be	there	at	noon.	

If	you	are	unable	to	come	on	QTS	work	days	and	need	kits,	fabric	to	launder,	or	
quilts	to	quilt	on	your	own,	just	give	me	a	call.	

Location:	4803	Cedar	Heights	DR.	Cedar	Falls	
Contact	number:	319-2669476	
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for	next	newsletter	

	



Teresa	Sederburg	

MEMBERSHIP	

At	our	August	meeting	we	had	49	members	and	2	guests,	Nola	Roitsch	and	Darla	Stack.		Included	in	the	
membership	count	are	three	new	members,	Barb	Glessner,	Rita	Kehoe,	and	Nancy	Klever.		
	
I	still	have	a	few	membership	books	that	have	not	been	picked	up.	If	you	have	not	received	yours,	please	see	Teresa	
Sederburg	at	the	membership	check-in	table	during	the	next	monthly	meeting.	
	
We	currently	have	10	past	members	who	have	not	renewed.		If	you	would	like	to	be	a	member	for	the	2019/2020	
year,	please	submit	your	$30	renewal	to	Keepsake	Quilters	as	soon	as	possible.	
	
Happy	Birthday	to	the	following	members	for	September	and	October!	

	
	9/4	-	Stephanie	Rowe	 10/11	-	Shirley	Thode	
	9/4	-	Nancy	Strauser	 10/22	-	Judy	Tyer	
9/10	-	Janet	O’Neil	 10/25	-	Cheryl	Peck	
9/13	-	Carrol	Brase	

	

Member	spotlight	

MEMBER	SPOTLIGHT	–	TERI	MOWERY	

Terri	has	been	happily	married	to	her	husband,	Bill,	for	28	years.		They	have	one	son	who	lives	in	
Ankeny.		She	retired	from	teaching	math	in	the	Waterloo	school	district	in	2013	and	now	has	the	time	to	
do	what	she	wants,	which	is	mostly	quilting.		She	has	been	a	member	of	the	guild	since	2016	and	has	been	
on	the	program	committee	for	the	last	three	years	and	co-chair	for	the	last	two.		Terri	learned	to	sew	at	
the	age	of	10	from	her	Grandmother	and	made	all	her	clothes	throughout	high	school	and	college.		Then	
she	got	busy	with	life	and	quit	sewing,	but	really	missed	it.		She	took	a	quilting	class	in	2008	and	was	
hooked!!		She	is	willing	to	try	any	style	of	quilting	and	likes	it	all	except	applique.		She	loves	to	quilt	with	
panels	and	her	favorite	fabric	is	cat	themes	of	any	kind	and	for	colors,	the	brighter	the	better.		She	loves	
red	and	white	quilts	and	black	and	white	quilts.		As	for	her	next	project,	hopefully	it	will	be	something	
from	her	stash.	
	
MEMBER	SPOTLIGHT	–	Dianne	Mahood	
	
Dianne	has	been	in	the	guild	about	4	years.			She	served	on	the	quilt	show	committee	last	year	and	is	
currently	co-chair	of	the	Hospitality	Committee	with	Peg	Frost.		After	41	years,	Dianne	retired	from	the	
UNI	Registrar's	Office	in	2019.		Her	mother	taught	her	to	sew	in	junior	high	school.		Then	she	discovered	
counted	cross-stitch	and	knitting.		Her	sister-in-law	introduced	her	to	quilting	20	some	years	ago.		Her	
first	quilt	was	a	queen	size	rail	fence	quilt	as	you	go,	which	she	still	has	on	her	bed.		Dianne	has	made	
numerous	quilts	for	nieces	and	nephews	as	wedding	gifts	or	baby	gifts.		She	prefers	to	machine	
piece.		Her	favorite	colors	are	earthy	colors.		She	really	likes	the	Thimbleberries	fabric.		She	enjoys	doing	
smaller	quilts,	wall	hangings,	and	table	runners.		Her	goal	is	to	put	a	huge	dent	in	her	UFOs.	
	

MEMBER	CARE	
LINDA	VORGNSEN	

We	encourage	you	to	let	us	know	who	needs	a	get	well,	sympathy,	or	thinking	of	you	card.	
Contact:	Linda	Vognsen	319-268-1582	



	
HOSPITALITY	&	VOLUNTEERS	

CO-CHAIRS:	Peg	Frost	&	Diane	Mahood	

Joyce	Warren	and	Stephanie	Rowe	are	doing	the	refreshments	for	the	September	meeting	and	the	ladder	
holders	for	the	meeting	are	Linda	Parrott	and	Cheryl	Peck.			

QUILTING	ADVENTURES	

This	is	the	space	where	you	can	post	items	for	sale,	trips	you	have	taken,	special	quilting	shop	
finds,	or	any	others	things	that	you	think	that	we	as	a	quilting	community	would	find	interesting.	

Cynthia	Foster	would	like	to	start	a	group	interested	in	making	Art	Quilts	and	learning	more	techniques	
to	embellish	them.	If	you	are	interested,	either	call	her	at	480-201-4922	or	come	to	introductory	meeting	
on	September	9	at	her	house,	1000	W.	18th	Street	at	6:30	PM.		Next	Meeting	will	be	October	4.	

	



	

Support	Our	
Advertisers	

Direct	link	to	our	
advertisers	is	
provided	on	our	
web	page.	

	



	

                     

	

	

 

 

 

PROGRAMS AND WORKSHOPS 

		September	16,	2019 	
	
Workshop: " Pick	of	the	Patch	“a	wool	project	by	Kim	and	Katie	of	Granny's	Legacy,	Albert	Lea,	MN 
Program:	 A	trunk	show	of	their	work	by	Kim	and	Katie	
	
October	21,2019	
 
October	will	be	Ana	Blickenderfer:		Poinsettia	Circle	(Judy	Niemeyer	paper	piecing	project)	
If	people	want	to	buy	a	kit	they	will	need	to	write	a	check	for	$63.13	made	out	to	Ana	and	give	us	their	
choice	of	colors.	We	must	have	this	by	the	August	meeting	so	she	has	time	to	cut	the	kits.	
Speaker	:	Ana		Blickender	with	her	trunk	show	
			

FOR	SALE	



				 Poinsettia	Supply	List	
Pattern	&	Fabric		
12”	or	18”	template	plastic	(or	get	a	card	from	me)	
Add	a	Quarter	Ruler	
Thread	
Seam	Ripper	
Rotary	cutter	
6”	x	24”	ruler	(or	similar)	-	smaller	rulers	may	come	in	handy	but	are	not	required	
Scissors	
Sewing	machine	and	accessories	-	including	quarter	inch	foot	
Glue	stick	(Elmer’s	glue	sticks	are	my	favorite)	
Flower	Pins	
1	or	2	Gallon	Ziploc	bags	–	4	or	5	for	this	project		
Paper	clips	and	binder	clips	
Optional	but	recommended:	
Extra	blades	–	a	new	blade	is	recommended	when	starting		
Scotch	tape	(if	you	plan	on	not	making	a	mistake,	then	you	don’t	need	this)	
Size	70	Microtex	Needles	(sharp	and	long	lasting	for	paper	piecing)	
Purple	Thang	-	not	required,	but	comes	in	handy!	

Glue	Pens	-	Avery,	Fons	&	Porter	etc.		Not	required,	but	you	will	want	this	for	curved	piecing!!	(I	will	bring	some	along	to	
purchase	

	

	
	
	
	
November	18th,	2019	
	
	

	
	

 
•H_e_l_d_	_a_t_	_F_i_g_	_&_	_F_r_o_l_i_c_	_i_n_	_C_e_d_a_r_	
_F_a_l_l_s_	

•½	_d_a_y_	_w_o_r_k_s_h_o_p_._	

•T_h_e_y_	_p_r_o_v_i_d_e_	_a_l_l_	_m_a_t_e_r_i_a_l_s_._	

•We	have	choice	of	2	patterns	and	background	color.	

•S_i_z_e_:_	_2_1_”	_x_	_2_1_”	
Speaker:	Barn	Quilts	of	Grundy	county	

	



	

All	workshops	are	from	9:00	a.m.	to	3:00	p.m.	unless	noted	otherwise.	You	may	begin	setting	up	at	
Bethlehem	Lutheran	Church	at	8:30	am	on	the	morning	of	class.	

Programs	are	held	in	conjunction	with	the	evening	meeting	of	the	KQ	guild	at	Bethlehem	Lutheran	Church	
beginning	at	7:00	p.m.	Gathering	and	Refreshments	begin	at	6:30	p.m.	

To	register	for	workshops	or	questions	for	any	upcoming	classes	or	programs	please	contact:																						

Terri	Mowery,	Co-Program	Chair	(319)	610-5999	tmowery1957@gmail.com	

Sue	Bauer,	Co-Program	Chair	(319)	830-7341	bauernet@cfu.net	

	

	

	

	

	

	

	

	

	

	

	

	



	
Keepsake	Quilters	Guild	Board	Meeting	
P.O.	Box	1043,	Cedar	Falls,	Iowa		50613	

	
July	29,	2019	
	
Crazy	to	Quilt,	Cedar	Falls,	Iowa	
	
The	meeting	was	called	to	order	by	President	Sue	Plagge	at	5:35	pm.	
	
Present:	Sue	Plagge,	Deb	Reuter,	Liz	Wehrmacher,	Teresa	Sederberg,	Sue	Bauer,	Mary	Mumm,	Cynthia	Foster,	
Linda	Fisher,	Terri	Mowery,	and	Jeni	Moravec.	
	
Secretary’s	report:	The	minutes	of	the	July	meeting	were	read	and	approved		
	
Treasurer’s	report:		The	treasurer’s	report	was	presented	and	filed	for	audit.	
	
Old	Business:		Liza	Wehrmacher	reported	she	will	reserve	the	venue	and	racks	but	we	are	still	looking	
for	a	chairperson	or	a	couple	of	people	to	be	co-chairs.	We	started	to	review	the	policies	and	will	continue	
the	review	of	the	policies	next	meeting.	
	
New	Business:		Sue	Bauer	and	Terri	Mowery	reported	the	Fall	Festival	at	the	Arboretum	will	be	
September	21	and	22,	2019.		We	are	in	need	of	volunteers	to	work	at	a	booth	for	the	guild.	
				
Programs:	The	August	meeting	and	workshop	will	be	held	on	Monday,	August	12,	2019	and	will	be	
“Scandinavian	Snowflake”	by	Jodie	Madison.	We	currently	have15	members	signed	up	for	this	workshop.		
Our	evening	program	will	be	a	trunk	show	of	Jodie’s	quilts.		The	September	workshop	will	be	a	wool	
project,	“Pick	of	the	Patch”,	by	Granny’s	Legacy	from	Alberta	Lea	and	we	currently	have	9	signed	up	for	
the	workshop.	The	evening’s	program	will	be	a	trunk	show	by	Granny’s	Legacy.		Our	October	workshop	
will	be	“Poinsettia”	by	Ana	Blickenderfer.		If	anyone	wants	a	kit	from	Ana	it	will	need	to	be	ordered	by	the	
end	of	the	August	meeting.	
		
Membership:		Teresa	Sederberg	reported	we	had	47	members	and	2	guests	and	one	renewal	at	the	July	
meeting.	
	
Newsletter:		The	deadline	for	the	newsletter	is	Friday,	September	6,	2019.	
	
Adjournment:		The	meeting	was	adjourned	at	6:20	pm.	The	next	meeting	will	be	announced	at	the	
September	guild	meeting.	
	
Respectfully	submitted:		Deb	Reuter,	Secretary	

	

	

	

	

	



Keepsake	Quilters	Guild	Application	for	Membership	
	
	
Membership	Chair:	Teresa	Sederburg	
Membership	Chair-Elect:	Mary	Mumm	
	
Membership	Year	2019-2020	 New____	 Renewal____	 	 Date:	____________________	
	
First	Name:	__________________________	 Last	Name:	____________________________________	
	
Membership	book:		 No	changes:	_____		 Change	as	shown	below:	_______	
	
Address:	 	 ___________________________________	
	
City,	Zip	 	 ___________________________________	
	
Phone	–	Home	 ___________________________________	
	

Work	 	___________________________________	
	
Cell		 ___________________________________	
	

Email:		 	 ___________________________________	
	
Birthday:		 ___________________________________	
	 	 																	(Month/Day)	
	
	
Please	tell	us	a	little	about	yourself.	
	
Favorite	Color:	____________________________		
	
What	are	your	quilting	interests	(applique,	piecing,	etc):	_______________________________________	
	
What	got	you	into	quilting	and	how	long	have	you	been	quilting:	________________________________	
	
_____________________________________________________________________________________	
	
Anything	else	you	would	like	to	share	about	yourself:	_________________________________________	
	
_____________________________________________________________________________________	
	
	
Print	and	mail	this	form	with	your	check	payable	to	Keepsake	Quilters	for	$30.00	($15.00	after	
Dec.	1	for	new	members	only)	to:	Keepsake	Quilters	Guild,	P.O.	Box	1043,	Cedar	Falls,	IA	
50613;	or	take	this	form	with	your	check	to	the	next	meeting.	
	

	


